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June 11, 2022 Meeting 
Meeting Time 

At 
Ruby’s Dinner 

Orange 
186 N. Atchison St. Orange, CA 

92866 

“9:30 am” 
See you there. 

The room will be ready at 
9:30am 

Not sooner 

Get your Registration in 
ASAP for our 50th 
Anniversary Show 

September 24th, 2022 
 

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/


 
 

  
  

General Membership Meeting socaloldsmobile.com May 14, 2022, Scribed by Domenic D. Santucci 
 
Grant Warner, Chapter Vice President, led today’s meeting.  Introduction and traditional pledge of allegiance 
followed.  Grant asked if any new to meeting or members yet to attend a meeting were present within the 
twenty-one attendees.  Kim Tucker spoke up and noted he recently placed third in the Pontiac portion of the 
zone show and first in the Oldsmobile portion of the zone show.  Sal (Salvador) Diaz a prior member from 2017 
rejoined and Al an owner of a 1970 442 was here for information.  Grant then called for Ellen D. Santucci, our 
Treasurer, to give her reports.  Ellen noted that swap meet sale items donated by Bob Minty to the club sold 
for $180.00.  Ellen noted she gives the board bank results with an updated membership list monthly and we 
have adequate funds to operate.  At the last zone show profit splits with the Northern California Chapter 
netted us each seventy-one dollars and six cents ($71.06).  Grant next asked that we approve the minutes in 
last month’s newsletter.  Scott Graham, Merchandise Manager, seconded the motion to approve the minutes 
and they were approved by members in attendance.  Grant then asked Joe Tannerbauer, Area Representative, 
to give his feedback on the last swap meet in Long Beach.  Joe noted that as event was held on Mother’s Day 
vendor participation was off and crowd was down.  Joe then added we are always looking for members to host 
the booth on space J2 (yes 1957 Oldsmobile 3 carb. Option J2).  Our next events to plan on based on today’s 
agenda is June 5th, July 10th, August 14th, September 11th, November 13th and December 11th.   Yes, we need 
members to promote our club and sign up new and renewed members.  Highlights breaking down since 2019 
Zone Show was first off reconnecting with membership from both Oldsmobile Clubs.  Our show portion was 
formal judging with ten cars from the north and 8 from the south and over all other Oldsmobile show entries 
at thirty (30).  Grant thanked Area Representatives Dave Walters for getting and bringing up club tote and 
canopy although not used.  There will be a writeup on the show in our next newsletter.  The Pontiac Club did 
the overall full General Motors portion of the show.  Member Dave Howe was the big winner with long 
distance best of show and best So. CA. Car presented by the northern chapter.  Grant summed up the show 
and banquet as it ran smoothly with a great array of cars.  Keith Berg, Area Representative, noted the photo 
posting array was excellent that he observed.   On a highlight from Grant on “Rocket Science Racing” from 
Grant his racing from Bakersfield included family in the drag racing with Ryan getting a 75 Hurst Oldsmobile 
(purchased from Scott) he and Grant modified and ready to run and having a four (4) way tie in point class.  
Next Scott was called on to show and sell T-shirts for the new 50th Anniversary Logo shirts on hand.  Contact 
Scott for purchases with cost and size variety for men at $20.00 each and ten ladies V-necks at $25.00.  On 
mailed items there will be an added shipping fee.  On a side note, Kim Tucker, is going to support a request for 
an older car he must transport an elderly gentleman at age 88 for his birthday party event.  Upcoming events 
check your last newsletter for flyers.  Noted for June is the Rubel Castle in Glendora check with Hans Hermann, 
docent, at 626-824-6633 or go on the Glendorahistoricalsociety.org for information.  July is still unscheduled 
we ask members to research an event possibility before presenting it to the board.  August 27th is the Wheels 
and /windmills Solvang Show with a BBQ at the Mendenhall Oil Can Museum.  Grant next moved on to our 
50th Anniversary Show updates.  Taco Lunch and drink ticket/s provided at no cost to any first car entries 
verified at the registration check in table. Yes, the show is open to all Oldsmobile powered engine entries.   
Ellen noted that the chapter has had multiple shows at the Yorba Regional Park shelter one. We encourage 
you enter early to make it easy to process your application helping to determine meal needs and Grants 
parking layout for entries.  We also ask for product or service donations members can support with local well-
known establishments for our show raffle.  A volunteer list request will go out for the July for our show 
workers.   A short parts call transpired with a request to email our newsletter editor your free ads for the 
newsletter.  Dave Walters promoted our meeting 50/50 offering which Scott won $45.00.  I noted Art Whitney 
was remembered as a prior winner due to sell future tickets.  Grant closed the meeting and noted any member 
of the chapter is welcomed to stay over or can attend the monthly board meeting.  On a final earlier note, Joe 
did raise the question on two open slots on the board one for a President and one as an Area Representative 
not yet filled by the 2021-chapter election that can be appointed by the board. 
 



  

 

 Board of Directors 2022 

President  

Vice President 

Grant Warner 

951 906-7951 

grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com 

Secretary 

Domenic Santucci 

714 633-7961 

domenicsantucci@hotmail.com 

Treasurer/Membership Chair 

Ellen Santucci  

714 633-7961 

writetoeds@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor, Webmaster 
and Social Media Person 

Karon Pierce-Warner 

951 743-7182 

socaloldslady@gmail.com 

Area Representatives 

Keith Berg 

562 598-4103 

Butch Williams 

714 293-1471 

bw44288@att.net 

Dave Walters 

714 309-9177 
djw_cap@hotmail.com 

Art Whitney 

Whitneyart@yahoo.com 

562 882-7725  

Joe Tannerbauer 

608 345-3968 

sfballplyr@yahoo.com 

Randy Hare 

thehares@charter.net 

Merchandise Manager 

Scott Graham 

310 839-5066 

h-ofan@sbcglobal.net 

 

Board Meeting May 14, 2022, socaloldsmobileclub.com scribed by Domenic D. 
Santucci 
   
Our meeting today was led by Vice President Grant Warner, and it followed our 
membership meeting.  Grant opened with his handout agenda to discuss our September 
24th 50th Anniversary picnic.  Most helpful would be for all members to push our early 
registration via handouts.  Our food vendor has renewed their required insurance to work 
in the park.  Treasurer Ellen D. Santucci noted she will finalize with the park our vendor for 
our booked shelter.  Ellen noted that insurance for our show was approved and paid to the 
Oldsmobile Club of America (OCA) and the County.  Grant noted that Scott Graham, our 
merchandise manager, sold the first offering on the 50th Anniversary T-shirts that are 
available in inventory and ready for purchase.  Grant next noted that the special to be 
named item (top secret) for club members at show distribution was received.  Members 
registered or attending the show will get theirs at the show on September 24, 2022.  Grant 
also noted the same award vendor was selected from our last annual show.  The vendor 
chosen, will update awards and dash plaques.  A second surprise will be found in your 
show packet, so make sure you go through them thoroughly and don’t forget to vote for 
your favorite car.  Grant is hopeful we as membership get signed up early to make a 
simpler task, he needs, to layout the parking of classes.  We next discussed a need for 
membership to secure prizes for our show raffle.  It was felt if members used the picnic 
flyer it will help business put forth a donation to our event.  Ellen asked that members 
should seek our business most recognized in our communities. To date the member that 
posted in California Car Culture and on Facebook needs to recheck the event ad is posted.  
We agreed that our show flyers distributed at auto events by members would also be 
helpful.  On the next topic raised by our Newsletter Editor Karon Pierce-Warner, was to 
purchase a business card ad in the National OCA Club’s annual show magazine.  Karon 
made a motion to run a $30.00 business size club card as support to the event.  Area 
Representative Joe Tannerbauer and Grant both put forth a second to approve the motion 
that the board then approved.  Grant speaking on membership drives, to get quick club 
recognition at events, raised the subject on a 50th Anniversary Banner.  Our newer banner 
is under discussion and will cost $100.00 after final wording is supported by the board.  
Other events are being discussed and sought out by the board.  We do need the members 
to investigate an event prior to submitting it to the board.   One event under discussion is 
the “Shelby” Collection.  I noted that maybe they have a Series1 Shelby Oldsmobile like 
attendee’s had an opportunity to see two (2) years ago at the Kent Browning Auto 
Collection.  A very important item regarding adding an Area Representative to an unfilled 
office came up.  Area Representative Joe Tannerbauer noted in the last membership 
meeting that one Area Representative and one President Board slot had yet to be filled 
and needs a candidate.  Attending member Randy Hare, signing up his son “Race” as a 
member today.  Randy spoke at the board meeting and asked that he be allowed to fill the 
last area representative opening.  After discussion and all making an appointment motion, 
Randy was approved and seated as an Area Representative.   Find contact information for 
Randy on page two of your May Newsletter. I remined Randy his office position runs 
through December 1, 2022.  Our nominations for the 2023 elections open in September 
and closes at the October Board Meeting.  I also thanked Area Representative Dave 
Walters for promoting our membership meeting raffle won by next presenter either Art 
Whitney or Scott Graham since they were prior winners yet to fill their duty obligation.  On 
a repeat request, Area Representative Butch (Harold) Williams, asked that the return 
address on the mailed copies of newsletter should be the Southern California Oldsmobile 
at P.O. Box1083 Orange, CA 92856 not Oldsmobile Club of America.  At this point, Grant 
with no new or old business additive to the meeting, closed the meeting as we must 
vacate the room based on our start time today it is noon. 
 
Welcome Randy Hare as our new Board Member. He is now an Area Representative.   
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Calendar of Events 

Club meetings etc.  

2022 Donation Opportunity:  

Orangewood Young Adults who are 
aging out of the Foster Care System.  

If you wish to continue donating to this 
group of young adults. You can bring 
your donations to our Regular Club 

Meetings.  

June 
11th Membership Meeting 

11th- 12th Rocket Science Racing 

July 
 9th Membership Meeting 

August 
13th Membership Meeting 

20th-21st Rocket Science Racing 

27th Wheels and Windmills 

September 
10th Membership Meeting 

24th Memorial Car Show and Picnic 

September 

24th 

50thAnniversary&Memorial 
Picnic 

Mark Your Calendars “Now” 
Details to come. 

Location Yorba Reginal Park 

The Monthly Swap Meet at 
Veteran’s Stadium in Long 
Space J-2 

July 10 

August 14 

September 11 

 

 

 

Ask Your Zone Director 
  
By: Jon Manji 
 
Here are the highlights of the May 11th OCA Board of Directors Zoom videoconference: 
 
- Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Jeff Walsh reviewed the 2021 and 2020 year-to-date 
reports.  We are off to a good start this year, with about a $1,900 surplus so far.  
Outlook for the year remains guarded, given rising costs and unforeseen expenses such 
as the paper surcharge imposed by the JWO printer. 
 
- President Sal noted the event liability insurance coverage issue affecting other clubs 
and thanked Past President Jerry Wilson for his work in making sure that our coverage is 
complete. 
 
- 2022 National Meet: As of last Friday, 298 guests and 115 cars were registered.  The 
number of registrations are picking up and expected to increase as we get closer to the 
May 25th deadline.  Secretary Marcie noted that committee and other Board reports 
are due to her by May 22nd. 
 
- 2023 and Later National Meets: OCA has issued Request for Proposal (RFP) to several 
cities in the central and northeastern U.S.  The RFPs are the first step in finding 
appropriate venues for future National Meets.  The RFPs are due before the July 6th 
Board meeting and an update will be presented to the Board. 
 
- Membership Dues Increase: President Sal discussed his article about the dues increase, 
which will appear in the June JWO.  He noted the alternatives to the increase, such as 
reducing the number of pages of each JWO issue, etc.  Atlantic Northeast Zone Director 
Sal Cerrone mentioned that most everyone is aware of rising costs, he noted that a local 
car shows where the sponsors' award cost increased by $50, thirty-five of the thirty-six 
sponsors accepted the increase. 
 
- Promotional E-Memberships: Discussed and suggestion made to develop guidelines for 
this program. 
 
- Zone Zoom Meetings: President Sal announced that these meetings will start after the 
National Meet. 
 
- Advertising: Zone Director Sal Cerrone mentioned the bundling and pricing for National 
Meet Program Book advertising.  President Sal agreed that crossover from Program 
Book ad sales to JWO is a good idea to close deals and bring in the ad revenue.  
Advertising Manager Jerry Wilson noted that invoices for current JWO advertisers have 
been issued.  Treasurer Jeff noted that one or two invoices are still outstanding, 
payment has been received for all others.  
 
- Miscellaneous: Volunteer photographers are still needed for the National Meet.  Long-
Term Membership Chair Cindy Klemm noted that thirty-seven members are eligible for 
their recognition gift this year.  Interest in past OCA posters was noted on an online 
forum, Jerry Wilson researched the possibility of reprinting the posters, just need a 
volunteer to do the project, contact Jerry if interested.  Pacific Northwest Zone Director 
Ed Konsmo bid the group goodbye, as he will not be attending the National Meet and 
did not run for another term.  He has been on the Board since 1999.  President Sal 
thanked Ed for his contributions to the OCA.  Atlantic Northeast Zone Director Tom 
Aukzemas will oversee the National Meet Silent Auction and reminded everyone to send 
him their contributions to the auction. 
 
The next Board meeting will be in-person at the National Meet, on July 6th. 
 
This is a summary of the meeting, please feel free to contact me if you would like more 
detail about any of the topics mentioned above.  My contact information can be found 
in the front pages of any recent copy of JWO. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Ask Your Zone Director 
By: Jon Manji 
 
First of all, thank you for re-electing me to another term as your OCA Pacific Southwest (PSW) Zone Director.  I appreciate 
your support, and I will do my best to help provide value and benefit to your OCA membership. 
 
We do have a second PSW Zone Director position that is vacant, meaning that our Zone does not have full representation 
on the OCA Board.  Please consider volunteering for this vacancy to serve your fellow members and improve our club.  
There is a process to appoint a director to fill this vacancy between elections.  Feel free to contact me if you are 
interested in volunteering. 
 
Also, a reminder about the deadlines for the National Meet- your completed registration form must be postmarked no 
later than May 25th to be accepted.  The same deadline applies for Member Car Photo submissions.  Note that Chapter 
Display Ads for the National Meet Program Book must be received (not postmarked) by May 25th. 
 
Here are the highlights of the March 9th OCA Board of Directors Zoom videoconference: 
 
- Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Jeff Walsh reviewed the 2021 and 2020 year-to-date reports and will continue to do so at 
each of our bi-monthly Zoom meetings.  Some of the revenue shortfall seen late last year has been partially recovered in 
the first two months of this year.  Notable was an increase in dues revenue this year due to the individual member follow-
ups by Office Manager Marsha Nicholas.  We are off to a good start. 
 
- New Member Promotion: President Sal suggested that OCA offer a small number of free one-year e-memberships to the 
chapters as a promotional/new member recruiting item.  This would provide another benefit to the chapters from OCA.  It 
was noted that for our last e-membership promotion (50% off e-membership to celebrate OCA's 50th anniversary), about 
one-third of the new members that signed up continued on as full-rate paid members.  Details of this new promotion still 
need to be worked out, contact Sal with any comments and/or suggestions. 
 
- Zone Zoom Meetings: President Sal will be sending out e-mails to Zone Directors and Chapter Presidents announcing 
open Zoom meetings for each Zone hosted by him to discuss any topics of interest or questions that members may have. 
 
- 2022 National Meet: The New England Chapter is pooling resources for transportation and is arranging for a couple of 
commercial car carriers to transport some members' cars to the Meet.  Eastern Great Lakes Zone Director Ken Nicholas 
challenged Board members to each donate an item to the Meet's silent auction; he will be donating an Oldsmobile-
stained glass artwork.  The Meet info and webpage links have been pinned to our Facebook page for easy reference.  
Jerry Wilson volunteered to lead the effort to have Oldsmobiles in the glass tower at the local GM dealership again. 
 
- Commercial Advertising: Advertising Manager Jerry Wilson and President Sal have been looking at ways to increase ad 
revenue.  Jerry has reviewed other clubs' publications for Oldsmobile-related companies.  Webmaster Stefan noted that 
we should include electronic media (our webpage, social media pages, etc.) advertising in the discussions with potential 
sponsors.  We receive analyticals (data) from Google regarding OCA website traffic; this can help advertisers track the 
effectiveness of their ads.  One method of improving our website traffic may be to post our recommended repair shops 
list. 
 
- Miscellaneous: Looking for volunteers interested in reviewing the current Zone boundaries and developing a proposal to 
readjust the boundaries to better reflect the current membership distribution- contact President Sal if interested.  
Secretary Marcie Ranick mentioned that committee reports for the July Board meeting will be due in early April- she will 
send out reminders. 
 
This is a summary of the meeting, please feel free to contact me if you would like more detail about any of the topics 
mentioned above.  My contact information can be found in the front pages of any recent copy of JWO 



 

  

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 

FOR SALE: 
 
‘71/’72 455 long block motor, complete minus carb; 1974 455 motor/400 trans., complete pan to air cleaner.  $1,000/OBO; Mark, San Diego 
(805)-294-3124 
 
Cars Wanted Section 
  
1970-1972 442, W30, W31, SX conv. or hardtop – OCA and SoCal member looking for true collector car.  The more original and documented 
the better. 
 Prefer numbers matching. Any condition – from restorable car to showroom condition.  Also looking for NOS or used parts for these cars. 
John Bumb, St. Louis, Mo. (314) 713-3444 or email me at john.bumb@homevestors.com 
 OCA and SoCal member looking for NOS or used parts for 1970-1972 442, W30, W31, SX conv. or hardtop.  
John Bumb, St. Louis, Mo. (314) 713-3444 or email me at john.bumb@homevestors.com 

 
Wanted: 
 Fuel Tank to fit a 1969 Olds Vista Cruiser Wagon. Possibly 1968 to 1972 are the same.  Please contact Mike Izzo 818-343-2656  
or  delta88@pobox.com 
 
‘77/’78 Toronado; (909)-825-2079 
 
’78 Front grill (both sides); Mario A. (323)-534-7062 
’64 Dynamic 88 Rear Drums, tilt column; Cody (310)-740-4698; slammed1954@yahoo.com 
Snap-on Center Caps for SSI Wheels; Charlie Tippit (213)-808-4364 
’ 
68 Cutlass or 442; (909)-581-5555; JManlely@gmail.com 
 

’78 Cutlass Supreme, need front filler panels, (behind bumper); Ray Melendrez (951)-264-4792 

Wanted top windshield chrome molding for 1967 Cutlass Supreme call 562 479 3970 
FOR  SALE: 
’48 Olds fender skirts (pair).  $300 or best offer.  Davis (562)-243-0101 
Sell 3 of late Oldsmobile radios 626 324 3458 call for descriptions 
Sell one 1970 Cutlass bumper straight core needing re-chrome $75.00 Domenic 714 633 7961  
Sell one 1950 steel wheel with clips 15 inch straight $30.00 Domenic 714 633 7961 
 

‘58 “88” Olds Coupe Seats—front & rear. $600. (626)-298-4020—Charles (please text) 
 

FOR SALE: 

‘64 Rebuilt 330 engine--$1300. Julian Nieto (562-946-9272 

WANTED: 

Early J-2 Tri-power parts. James Zisakis (714)-478-7048 

‘55 Delta 88 parts—radiator, gas tank, distributor, etc. Corey Lopez (562)-949-5123 

 

FYI Long Beach Swap Meet Update- You can find us back in our old swap meet space #J2 
Make offer 1957 Olds 88 4 door Parts Car Call Dave 9095597407 call for more info. 
For Sale" 1988 Olds Custom Cruiser 85 thousand miles Frank @ 714 417-5005 
For Sale" 403 Olds Block, Blocked rotating ass., 10.5:1 piston, Rods,  
crank also Edlebrock Victor Jr single plain manifold Jerry 310 922-6491 call for more info. 
For sale: 
‘60  98 convertible; rebuilt motor and transmission--$45K or best offer.  Pete (909)-223-3044 
Olds Fender Skirts, various years, some pairs, some singles.  Mario (562)-713-1813 or ws.resale@gmail.com  
 

Wanted: 1966 Olds Dynamic 88 Convert clock for dash and EXHAUST MANIFOLD THAT DUMPS OUT THE BACK 
455 or 455 block. Mark Dort @310 351-1927  
Interior Lights and lenses for a 1962 Dynamic 88 4 dr Call Anthony 323-420-3767 
I’m looking to buy a mint original 1968 cutlass hardtop, not 442 or W30, looking to get the most original I can find perhaps you know of one, if 
not thank you anyway Steve1 800 611 0311 Ext #1 

Looking for: 70-72 442 convertible or SX convertible to buy 

I want one that has been restored in the last 15 years. I am hoping to find a car that someone has been thinking about 
selling but has not run an ad yet.  I am willing to pay a Finder’s Fee to anyone who brings a seller to the table. Call or email 
Rick at 505-353-5535 Rjhutton@rjhutton.com 

For Sale 
72 Cutlass Supreme 2 door. 
Original owner, Green with 

Green interior, located in Long 
Beach 

 
Best Offer text 330-217-6703 or 
email  amhudak001@gmail.com 
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                    Our next Post Covid Meeting is being held at: 
             Meeting: June 11, 9:30 am Ruby’s Diner Orange CA 

 

         Oldsmobile Club of Southern California  
           Chapter Annual Membership dues $15  

                      Please send membership applications to: 

                           P.O. Box 1083 Orange, CA 92856     

 
 

Paid Advertising Rates 

Old’s Club of southern California Rocket Circle Newsletter 

Business Card Size 

1 Month. $10.00 

1 Year $100.00 

Quarter Page Size 

 1     Month $20.00 

1 Year $200.00 

Half   Page   Size  

1 Month $30.00 

1 Year $300.00 

Full Page Size 

1 Month $40.00 

1 Year $400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Olds Club of So Cal 

P.O. Box 1083 

Orange, CA 92856 

Make checks payable to: Oldsmobile Club of Southern California 

Mail To: Rocket Circle Advertising, P.O. Box 1083 Orange, CA 92856 


